
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
AUGUST 27, 2019
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on August 27, 2019.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, Donald Wilver, Jr. and Solicitor Peter Matson.  
Mr. Diefenbach read a letter of resignation from the position of Township Secretary/Treasurer from Charlene Aeppli.  Her resignation was unanimously accepted and was effective August 19, 2019.

A motion was made by Mr. Diefenbach and seconded by Mr. Seibert to appoint Donald Wilver Jr. as Secretary/Treasurer.  The motion was approved with Mr. Wilver abstaining.   

The minutes of the July 23, 2019 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated August 26, 2019 the same totaling $30,145.81.  
NEW BUSINESS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to adopt Township Ordinance #62, regulating obstructions and nuisances on public roads.  
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors approved the 2020 Minimum Municipal Obligation worksheet for the Defined Contribution Pension Plan for Nevin Yost in the amount of $4,628.00
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert the Board of Supervisors voted to award the contract for Line Painting to Alpha Space Control, Inc.  

Bids submitted were as follows:


Mid Atlantic Marking, Inc.

$32,028.24


Alpha Space Control, Inc.

$15.213.41

Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert the Board of Supervisors approved the Land Subdivision Plan submitted by Erik M. Platt, Michael S. Platt, Larry W. Platt – Minor Subdivision Plan #014-054-140.00000, located just west of Gray Hill Road. 
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver the Board of Supervisors approved the Land Subdivision Plan submitted by Mark W. & Debra Ann Eisenhower Final Subdivision Parcel #014-053-151.00000 with a stipulation that a Maintenance and Use Agreement for the right of way access at Heather Lane be included.  
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert the Board of Supervisors approved a request by the Lewisburg League of Women Voters to host a training session for the public on the new voting machines.  The session will be held on September 24th in the evening.

Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver the next Board of Supervisors meeting was approved to be changed to Monday, September 30th at 7:00pm.

The motion included authorization for Mr. Wilver to change the bid deadline date for the Base Repair project to September 30th at 6:00pm with legal notice changed in the Standard Journal Newspaper.

Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver the Board of Supervisors approved the Winter Maintenance Services Contract with PENN DOT for FY 2019-20 in the amount $44,010.52.   

Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert the Board of Supervisors authorized advertisement for Salt Bids for the FY 2019-20.

PUBLIC COMMENT:   
Mr. Barry Starks of New Columbia expressed concern that Mulberry Alley work was started and was wondering when the work will be completed.  He indicated the work has not progressed for about one month.  Mr. Diefenbach will follow-up on the inquiry.  Mr. Starks further inquired about the snow plowing process for 2nd Street in the village.  He questioned if the snow could be pushed to the no-parking side of the street.  Mr. Diefenbach will follow-up with the issue prior to the coming snow plowing season.

Mrs. Kay Golfieri presented the supervisors with a letter from Faith Chapel United Methodist Church on the White Deer Pike, requesting assistance with placement of signs for various church functions at the White Deer Pike and old Rt. 15 intersection.  She indicates that PENN DOT will not allow any placards to be placed in their right-of-way unless the township assumes liability for any issues arising from the placement in the state right-of-way.  Concerns were expressed by the supervisors about assuming liability for that action.  Mr. Seibert will follow-up with the township insurance carrier to determine if such action by the township will be covered in the event of a liability lawsuit.
Mr. Jim Stigerwalt of the FOOS group in New Columbia requested permission for the group to host a bonfire event on October 25th.  Mr. Wilver referenced the township open burning ordinance and will provide a copy of the ordinance in follow-up to the group.  It was indicated that the fires must be extinguished by 10PM.  

PLANNING AND ZONING COMMENT:   

David Hines presented a request to release funds to Charles and Kerri Moscariello as the removal of the structure at 99 Laubach Lane has now been completed.  On a motion by Mr. Wilver with a second by Mr. Seibert the Board of Supervisors approved the return of $1,100.
David Hines presented a request to consider release of funds to Audie and Christy Shiffer, indicating the trailer structure was removed from the Shiffer property but only moved next door to the in-laws property.  Ms. Shiffer indicated they need to pay the balance of their property taxes to get the permit to completely remove the structure.  In compromise the Board agreed to release the funds for the payment of the property tax.  On a motion by Mr. Seibert with a second by Mr. Wilver the Board agreed to release $1,650, payable to Karen Stamm, Tax Collector on behalf of the Shiffer’s.  The Board stipulated the trailer must be removed from the neighbor property within one month.

Mr. Wilver asked Mr. Hines to follow-up with the junk complaint on Elmer Straub on Tribley Road.  The township had requested enforcement action about one month ago.

SOLICITOR COMMENT:
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENT:
None
There being no further business, adjournment was moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert with unanimous approval by the Supervisors.
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Secretary

“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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